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PELENNA COMMUNITY COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED PELENNA
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 1st December 2014 at Pontrhydyfen Community Centre at 7.00 p.m.

1
Present:
  Chairperson: Cllr Mrs L Hawkes


           Councillors: C Harffy, M I Jones, R Jenkins,

                             Mrs. L May, Mrs. G Adams, Mrs D Evans,

                             Mrs. T Leslie, Mrs J Evans, P Lewis (Arrived at

                             7:25pm during Correspondence item f)         

           In attendance: Clerk: D S Mackerras

           Apologies: Received from NPTCBC Member - Cllr M Ellis                                          
……………………..…………................................................................
The meeting was preceded by a PACT meeting.

2 Declarations of Interest

         Nothing declared 
3 Minutes of the previous meetings
        Resolved: The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 
               3rd November 2014 were confirmed as a true record. 
4 Matters arising
Page 1 – Windfarm development north of Bryn – no update available from NPTCBC planning department.

Page 2 – Consultation response submitted and acknowledged in respect of Footpaths grants available from NPTCBC.

Page 3 - £30 ‘dividend’ now received from Wales Audit office.    
5 County Borough Council Member’s report
NPTCBC report was presented to the meeting. It was felt that the interest expressed on places at Llys Penrhys was optomistic. The report was accepted.  
6 Planning Applications
There were no planning applications presented.    

7 Correspondence

   a   An email has been received from Play Heroes (Tonmawr

        Primary School) with a list of suggested playground rules.                 
        Resolved – these rules will be used as the base content for

        the playground sign. Clerk to work with Cllr Theresa Leslie on

        sign content.

b      Natural Resources Wales – letter received containing

        summaries of two important urban tree studies, as launched in

        Wrexham last month at Climate Changer Commission for

        Wales event.

        Noted.
c      Donation request from Urdd National Eisteddfod 2015.

        Resolved – request denied. Outside PCC funding criterion.

d      NPTCBC – Register of Electors 2015 now available.

        Resolved – Copy for Pelenna Community to be requested.

e      NPTCBC – acknowledgement of receipt of consultation

        response on Footpaths grants.

        Noted.

f       Swansea City Council - Notice of Pension fund AGM – 

        3rd December.

        Noted.

g      NPTCBC – Notice of CBC/Community Councils liaison forum

        on 8th December.

        Noted.

  8       Reports

     Community maintenance report

          It was considered regrettable that grants for the Footpaths are

          likely to be discontinued. This being the case, it is most likely

          that our maintenance officer will be used for a wider array of
          community work in future.   
          Playgrounds

          It is anticipated that a litter bin and sign will be sourced for the

          Dan y Coed playground before the end of 2014/15.

          Sponsorship for the sign will be investigated, and the sign will

          include playground rules submitted by the ‘Play Heroes’ group
          from Tonmawr Primary School.           
          Macpelah cemetery

          The Chapel trustees solicitor has indicated that he is

          disappointed with PCC response to their proposals and will

          consult with his client.       

          Proposed School closures

          Governors at both Tonmawr and Pontrhydyfen Primary schools
          continue with their fight against closure and the submission of

          alternative proposals.

          Tonmawr Primary governors met with Peter Black AM and

          received support for their alternative proposal to amalgamate

          both schools. Tonmawr Action Group has raised a sum of

          money and has agreed to fund work to be undertaken by a

          Barrister with local connections, on challenging the

          Consultation document which has been issued by NPTCBC.

          Pontrhydyfen Primary governors are also working on a
          substantial response to NPTCBC Consultation document
          which will challenge all aspects of the document.

          Cllr. Martin Ellis who sits on both governing bodies has met

          with Senior management in the School Improvement Team at

          NPTCBC to obtain further information relating to both schools

          and to discuss possible alternative scenarios involving
          federation and merger of the Community schools.

          All residents of Pelenna community should be encouraged to

          submit consultation responses, and to show their support at

          the NPTCBC Cabinet meeting which makes a decision on the

          future of Primary education in this community.

          Clerk’s report

          Attendance: All Members compliant 

          Finance: A ‘dividend’ payment of £30 has now been received

          from the Wales Audit office.  

          Community Council funding continues to be difficult and so

          Members once again considered a comparison between Actual
          and Budget Expenditure and Income for the year to date, on

          this occasion to the end of November 2014.The report showed
          that Income was £1,864 below budget mainly because the
          Council has not received Cemetery and Grant Income as
          expected.
          Expenditure was £6,572 better than expected mainly because
          grants to the Community Centres have yet to be paid, and no
          cemetery costs have yet been incurred. There was also a

          saving on Clerk’s salary as an increase connected to cemetery

          management has yet to be awarded.          
          Account Balances as at 30th November 2014 :
          Community Council Account – Cheque book     £4,789.22Cr.
          Community Council Instant Access Account      £1,381.71Cr.
          Communities First Account – Cheque book        £  100.00Cr.
          Swansea Building Society                                    £   23.34Cr.

          Total balances at 30th November 2014 £6,294.27
          Lloyds Bank: Payments YTD  £30,966
                               Receipts YTD    £22,507 

          Chair report 

          This month has been particularly busy particularly with the fight

          against proposed school closures. Ideally it is hoped that both

          schools remain open. It is pleasing to see that all public

          meetings relating to the proposed closures are well attended.       
  9      Pelenna Community Council Website:
          It is confirmed that the website has been ordered from the

          Company, Vision ICT, and a 50% deposit has been paid. A
          specimen website has been provided which will need to be

          populated. Cllr. C Harffy has agreed to write an overview of the

          Pelenna Community which will be used for the first page of the

          website.
  10     Health & Safety
        Nothing to report.

    11      Payment of Accounts
            Payments

            Wages and Salaries at resolved Council rates

            Inland Revenue – Nov 2014  – Employees contribution           111.55                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

                                                              Employer NI Contribution          14.75

            Pensions – Nov 2014 – Employees contribution                         80.51                          

                                                  Employers premium                              320.60

            Vodafone – November                                                                  40.83

            The Clerk – October Travel expenses                                        196.04

            Staples                                                                                           15.22

            Staples                                                                                           13.56  

            Mazars – External Audit fee                                                       350.00

            Vision ICT – Deposit on Website                                              250.00

            PC Homecare – Anti virus/computer service                               50.00

            CMO Travel expenses – September                                             83.01

                                                    October                                                 79.93

            Neath Port Talbot CBC – Rent                                                     75.00

            Receipts

            Wales Audit office – distribution of reserves                              30.00

            Bank Interest                                                                                 00.06

    12    Date of next meeting

      The next meeting will take place on Monday 5th January
      2015. The meeting will be held at Tonmawr Community Centre 
      There being no further business the meeting was closed.
           Chair …………………………………………
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